
KING'S HARBOUR MASTER PORTSMOUTH

LNTM No 99/23

MARINE SURVEY WORKS – PORTSMOUTH HARBOUR STATION

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN by the King’s Harbour Master Portsmouth that Structural Engineering Survey Works
will be conducted by XEIAD, on behalf of Network Rail, on the Portsmouth Harbour Station Pier, commencing on 31
August to 5 September 2023 with works being carried out between 0700 – 1900 daily. 

2. The contractor will be utilising a Modulated pontoon (3m x 4m) as a work platform for these works and will be
predominantly carried out from below the pier structure, a 3.1m safety boat will be present whilst all works are being
conducted.

3. Mariners are requested to keep a good lookout and pass at slow speed while surveying operations are being
conducted. The survey team will maintain a listening watch on VHF Ch 11 throughout operations.  
  
4. KHM Harbour Control will be kept informed of work in progress and can be contacted on VHF Ch 11 or by
telephoning 02392 723689 for the latest information.  

5. Cancel this Local Notice to Mariners 10 Sept 2023.

 

Tuesday 29 Aug 2023 

N J RANDALL 
King's Harbour Master 
 
Owners, Agents, Charterers, Marinas, Yacht Clubs and Recreational Sailing Organisations should ensure that the
contents of this Notice are made known to the masters or persons in charge of their vessels or craft.


